
My heartfelt thanks to the elders and all the members in the Church. 

 

I have received the support for the month of April. I thank you very much for all your prayers and support for the work in 

India. It helps me to spread gospel of Christ in several places. 

  

In the month of April- 

Apart from the regular work in the local Church. On the 8th I traveled to Mumbai. On the 9th Lords day, I preached in two 

different congregation. For morning service I preached at Church of Christ Vasi New Mumbai. Brother James is working 

with this Church. 32 members assemble to worship. For evening service I preached at Church of Christ at Bandra. Brother 

Steven is working with this Church. 

 

On the 15th, I taught in the bible classes conducted in Mominpet. 107 members attended for the classes. Members from 

the local congregations and visitors have taken advantage of the classes. Two young men, Ravi and Rajashaker were 

baptized in to Christ.The Lord added them to the Church of Christ at Siripuram, Brother Pochiah is working with this 

Church. 

 

On the 22nd I preached at a special meeting in Balanagar which was organized by a local church member.  

On the 23rd I preached in local Church, Balanagar. Two souls were baptized in to Christ. The Lord added them to our 

local Church. I was studding with these two for a long time. I thank God for the increase in all our efforts.  

 

I once again thank everyone, for your prayers and encouragement. 

Attaching some photos. 

 

Yours in Him, 

Surender Year 

 

 
 

 

 


